
LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

 
FISCAL NOTE, 83RD LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
 

May 6, 2013

TO: Honorable Richard Peña Raymond, Chair, House Committee on Human Services
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB3399 by Raymond (Relating to the stability of placements for children in the

conservatorship of the Department of Family and Protective Services.), Committee
Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Family Code to require substitute care providers with whom Department
of Family and Protective Services (DFPS) contracts for substitute care services for a child to notify
DFPS if the child has a placement change. The notice must meet certain criteria.
 
DFPS would also be required to identify each child for whom the department has been appointed
temporary or permanent managing conservator who has had two or more placements during the
preceding 12 months and collect certain information as indicated in the bill. At least once each
month, a report of the information collected would be required to be provided to the DFPS
Commissioner and the assistant commissioner for Child Protective Services (CPS). The bill would
require that aggregated data be included in the department's annual data report.
 
The bill would take effect immediately if it receives a vote of two-thirds of all the members
elected to each house. Otherwise, the bill would take effect September 1, 2013.
 
DFPS and the Texas Juvenile Justice Department do not anticipate any significant fiscal impact as
a result of complying with the provisions of the bill.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 530 Family and Protective Services, Department of, 644 Texas Juvenile
Justice Department
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